September attended London Wide Friends meeting – interesting to hear of the problems, and some innovative and impressive ways of protecting parks and open spaces from boroughs across London.

November – various experts in their fields visit site to discuss possible habitats for Kingfishers, water voles etc.

December – National tree week - tree planting with thanks to All Souls and Rev. Richard Frank.

Website up and running and also Mailchimp for e-mailing out to members, many thanks to Hilary for all her hard work with this. Continuing support from SWLEN in the shape of Diana and her endless patience.

Village Green application still grinding on – up to date report is that we await the publication of a Form 45 and also a notice on site – this needs to be signed off by L.B.H. monitoring officer, we are on the case.

Paul Bassi our contact at L.B.H. is leaving the council this Friday – at the moment we do not know what the future arrangements will be.

Carillion goes bust and Hounslow who had already decided to part company with them change contractors to a wholly owned subsidiary – Greenspace 360 – via the borough Friends Forum – chaired by Colin. Friends groups make up a ‘transition group’ – to comment and inform Hounslow and Greenspace about progress, this meets roughly monthly, and discusses various problems and also what is working – still early days.
We got a small grant from Hounslow to print a flyer which was distributed to a wide area both sides of the river, this brought in quite a few new members and we are just about touching the 100 mark now. Unfortunately our bid for CIL monies from Hounslow was not successful – the actual process was somewhat flawed. However, bids for CIL money will open again this month, so we will be applying once more.
The Friends Forum meets four times a year and allows discussion of what various groups are doing and what they would like to see regarding council policy regarding parks. Prior to the elections in May they put together their own ‘Manifesto’ which was sent to all the political parties. 
Hounslow are – at present - consulting on the future of parks and open spaces – this they hope will inform their future strategy and where this fits with the local plan. Because councils are not obliged to provide/maintain parks it is vital that we do all we can to ensure they have a future. With more and more pressure on the local area in terms of development – mostly flats, parks are going to be more essential than ever.

FoNNR is unique in its proximity to the Tidal Crane itself a really unique part of the river– the TCA and ourselves have continued to work together, the relationship is flourishing as is the unique cross borough working between residents. 

Dean has taken on much of the work trying to bring the vraious parties together to make progress – the electricity people, Hounslow’s housing dept. the Environment Agency, ZSL and more – no easy task…………………………..

